CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER WINTER 2001

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President: Janet Smith-Flaherty 891-9737 82 Florence Road

Treasurer: Ellise Ghitelman 891-9307

7 University Park

Vice President: Hans Brings

891-9993

Secretary: Alexis Shaw 894-5298

124 Westgate Road



WELCOME **NEW NEIGHBORS!**

117 Thornton Road

The following new neighbors have moved into our Cedarwood Neighborhood:

- David Sullivan & Holly Perry 58 Florence Rd.
- Arsineh & Rafik Solaimani 360 Weston Street
- Brian, Denise & Coby Asselin 2 Virginia Rd
- Jeffrey, Nancy & Patrick Fournier 195 Florence Rd
- Celia & Ron Emerson 70 Florence Rd.
- Claudio Lichtenthal -79 Cedarwood Ave.

Welcome one and all!!

CEDARWOOD INFANT/TODDLER PLAYGROUP A A

Mom looking to start playgroup Thurs. or Fri. mornings. We could rotate meetings between homes/parks.

Please call Susan Chicco at 781-647-4722 if interested!

UPCOMING CEDARWOOD **EVENTS**



Holiday Caroling Stroll



Tentative dates are for the evening of either Dec 13th or Dec 16th. We'll meet on Florence Rd., sing our way up Cedarwood Ave turn onto Harland Rd. and finish over on Westgate Rd with some hot cocoa.

Singers (or non-singers) and musicians of all abilities are welcome!! This event is free and open to neighbors of all ages. To sign up or for more info, please call: Janet (781) 891-9737 or Alexis (781) 894-5298.



New Neighbor Open House

The next New Neighbor Open House is tentatively scheduled for March 9, 2002. More about this in our next newsletter.

NEIGHBORHOOD YARD SALE RESULTS

Thirty-seven individual households participated in the sale and the Cedarwood White Elephant table raised \$256 from the sale of donated items and food. Proceeds will benefit the Cedarwood Scholarship Fund.

Neighbors Chuck & Nancy Rose collected nearly \$600 for the Sept. 11th Red Cross relief efforts. Stop & Shop matched the donations, bringing our neighborhood's contribution to almost \$1200. Thank you to everyone who contributed and especially to Chuck & Nancy for coordinating the drive

A special thank you is in order for the Pelletier family for use of their driveway for both the White Elephant table and the hot dog stand. We also wish to thank the hot dog vender, Elizabeth Boucher for donating a portion of her profits.

Co-chairs Ellie Lyman and Janet Smith-Flaherty would like to thank all neighbors who donated items to the White Elephant table. There were many great bargains! Thank you also to those who helped out at the table: George Issacs, Laura Inouye, Barbara McClellan, Ellise Ghitelman, Alexis Shaw, Laurie Groves and City Councilor Joe Giordano. And thanks also to Steve Karel for preparing the maps.

COUNCILLOR'S CORNER

I am honored that I will have the privilege of serving Ward 7 for another two years. It is hard to believe that my first two years as your Ward Councillor are almost over.

Over the past term I feel I have done my best to return your calls and resolve your questions and concerns. Unfortunately, there are some situations that were not so easily resolve. In the next two years I will continue to work hard for you and the City of Waltham.

Thank you for your confidence in me and thank you for your vote! Please do not hesitate to call me. My number is (781) 209-8787 and my email address is: JoeGward7@rcn.com.

I look forward to hearing from you. Joe Giordano

Dear Neighbors,

After four years, this is my last issue as Editor of our Association Newsletter. Nancy Baker has agreed to become the new Editor. Thanks to all the "on-the-scene" reporters, contributors, and my pal Janet Smith-Flaherty, who have helped me get the news out.

Alexis Shaw

NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY

Name:	Phone #:	Service:
Casey Boudrot	899-9456	Baby-sitting
Hans Brings	891-9993	R.E. Sales & Appraisals
Susan Chicco	647-4722	Faux Painting, Stenciling
Jane Dobisz	893-5049	Financial Advising
Peter Dobisz	893-5049	Website Design, Maint.
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry & Repairs
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician -Res
Meg Hulliung	893-3783	Baby-sitting
Judy Issac	893-5356	Elem. School Tutoring
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window, Gutter Cleaning
Tim Kelly	894-8789	Electrician
John Khederian	899-8650	Civil Engineering, Design
Barbara LaCroix	899-5616	Dog Walking, Pet Sitting
Dianne Lombardi	899-1050	R.E.Sales & Marketing
Jill Lombardi	899-7923	Baby-sitting
Kevin McLaughlin	1894-2209	Appliance Svc & Repair
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree, Landscape, Plowing
Ron Pellitier	899-4547	Floor Sanding, finishing
Tom Sliney	899-1512	Custom Golf Clubs, Repairs
Arsineh Solaimani	899-4763	Day Care Service

Newsletter Staff:

Editor: Alexis Shaw (894-5298)

Contributors: Ellie Lyman & Janet Smith-Flaherty **Distribution:** Janet Smith-Flaherty (891-9737) Copying donated by Hans and Sarah Brings

2002 Association Membership Form

\$5.00 members \$7.00 non-members.

	55.00 members 57.00 non-members.			
Name:		Phone:		
Address:				
Please fill in the appropriate information below. Association dues: Family \$5.00 Single Member Household \$3.00 Donation to Scholarship Fund: \$ (please fill in amount)				
Send in check (payable to Cedarwood Association) to: Ellise Ghitelman 7 University Park				
I am interested in helping out on t	the: Fall Yard Sale	New Neighbor Committee		
Activities Committee	Gardening Committee	Street Representative		